Chiming our independence

At 11 pm on 31 October the UK becomes an independent nation again, promised
by our likely next Prime Minister. Many of us will wish to celebrate this
much heralded and delayed event.

You would expect national media to show the countdown to the moment through
the movement of the hands on the clock on the Elizabeth Tower at Westminster,
known as Big Ben. It is perhaps symbolic that this Parliament which has done
so much to try to stop us becoming independent again, and so much to thwart
the results of the referendum, should have decided the clock is unavailable
on the stated date. We need to find a good alternative to look at.

There are many great public clocks around the UK. Should we turn to Big Brum
on the Council House in Birmingham? Or to Manchester Town Hall clock, or
Leeds Town Hall, or the Liver building? I invite your thoughts.

It is time for us to be confident as a nation, proud of our democratic
traditions and keen to be an outward looking global influence for the good.
We will regain our votes and voices on international bodies and be better
able to shape our future as we wish.


http://www.government-world.com/chiming-our-independence/

